
A short, but sweet half term! 

We hope this newsletter finds you in great spirits and ready for a well-deserved break as we enter February half-term! 
As we take a short break from the hustle and bustle of the school routine, we hope you and all of our Runnymede 
families will find a week filled with adventures, quality family time, and relaxation.


It has been a short but very busy half term, where the children have been involved in numerous exciting learning 
projects, alongside charity events, trips and more. The children are making the most of the opportunities presented to 
them. It is lovely to walk around the school, seeing the buzz of learning, with children embodying the key values of 
being kind, respectful and curious, seeking to deepen their knowledge and understanding. We hope you enjoy reading a 
snippet of this in edition three of our newsletter!  We have been very lucky to start visits to the new building as a staff 
body, and are delighted to be seeing the new building taking shape. We are so excited to welcome the children into this 
fantastic learning space and continue our journey as a Prep School. As ever, thank you for your support of the school 
and the children. We hope we have a lovely, restful break and that the children are raring to go on Monday 19th 
February.


With best wishes,

Ms Howe
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18 of our wonderful Year 12 pupils are heading to Nepal in June to work with 
various development projects and to take part in a project providing water and 
sanitation for rural schools. Our Team are fundraising to donate money to the 
projects when we are there. We were delighted to see so many children enjoying the 
film, in their PJs! It was a real cinema atmosphere. We are delighted to raise 1000 
euros!!!!


Here is some more information from our Nepal Team.


¨ We’re travelling to Nepal as part of Global Action’s program to aid developing 
countries. When we’re there, we’re going to spend several days installing a water 
tank to provide safe, clean drinking water to an entire village. Access to safe water is 
essential to developing countries as not only does it improve hygiene and health (e.g. 
when cooking), but it also allows children to have a higher attendance in school as 
they do not have to worry about collecting water for parents, thus boosting 
education.


Furthermore, we will be talking to some Gurkhas at the Gurkha Welfare Trust in 
Pokhara and learning about their work in aiding their wider community. 100% of the 
money we raise will go directly to the projects we are visiting and working on. Please 
look out for more charity events in the future!¨

| Ms Howe 

 — Nepal Film Night











 

Year 5 Trip to the Thyssen 
Museum —

 — Team Runnymede Ski Trip Sierra Nevada —

The skiing trip organised by Team Runnymede 
in January was truly extraordinary. We enjoyed 
brilliant sunshine throughout the three days of 
skiing, and the snow remained in perfect 
condition due to the high altitude of the resort. 
The students not only learned a great deal but 
also relished the experience of exploring a 
different terrain. Their dedication and personal 
achievements were reflected in the expressions 
of joy on their faces upon returning to Madrid 
on Sunday. In addition to academic activities, 
there was ample time for group excursions in 
Sierra Nevada and collaborative efforts in 
organising rooms and rearranging luggage. It 
proved to be an immensely enriching and 
enjoyable experience for all participants.

| Mr Samperio  

Felix (5F) and I (5B) went to the Thyssen on different days. When I 
went to the museum, I thought the paintings were cool and I liked 
them. I also liked when we painted in light, when we made buildings 
and made the colour of the shadows change. We went around the 
museum and saw all kinds of interesting paintings. When Felix went, 
he was excited and loved the painting with light, and liked 
everything I did although we were both a bit hungry in the end!


| Frankie Abello-Zachary 5B









 —Year 4 and 5 Western Disco

Year 6 Trip to Alcalá de Henares —
Hoy hemos ido a Alcalá de Henares. Primero hemos aprendido un poco de la historia de Alcalá y de Miguel de 
Cervantes, que antes de ser escritor fue soldado. Después fuimos a visitar la iglesia donde fue bautizado, donde 
solo queda un pilar intacto y la pila bautismal. Más tarde fuimos a visitar la Universidad de Alcalá, con letras 
escritas en latín y de estilo plateresco. El Cardenal Cisneros la mandó construir. 


A continuación fuimos a la casa del famoso escritor de Don Quijote de la Mancha, Miguel de Cervantes. Allí, 
sentados en un banco, nos esperaban Don Quijote y su escudero Sancho. En casi todas las habitaciones de la 
casa de Cervantes había un brasero y un dato curioso es que en la cocina había una silla especial donde las 
mujeres daban a luz, ya que era la habitación más cálida. Antes de volver a la plaza, recorrimos la calle Mayor, 
donde en uno de sus portales nos explicaron que las mirillas eran agujeros en el techo de los soportales para así 
no tener que bajar las escaleras hasta la calle.


Terminamos nuestra visita volviendo a la plaza donde empezamos. Allí les dijimos adiós a nuestros guías, 
comimos y volvimos al colegio. 


¡Ha sido una mañana espectacular!

| Mencía Marqués 6G 

The charity committee organised 
an exciting event for our Year 4 
and 5 pupils this week, with a 
Western Themed disco! Our 
Cow Girls and Boys put on their 
den im, suede, boots and 
cowboy hats for a night of line 

dancing and country music. It was a fantastic evening, 
enjoyed by the Prep School pupils , staff and the Sixth Form 
committee. A massive thank you to the Sixth Form students 
for all of their work and dedication in organising these events 
and to all who came!


We were delighted to welcome Paco Arango, an Old 
Runnymedian, into assembly to speak with the children about 
where the money we are raising is going. He shared his 
inspiring journey in setting up Fundación Aladina. The pupils 
were invited to be involved in the Pañuelo Challenge on 
February 15th, wearing a Pañuelo to show support for 
children suffering from cancer.



 

On Tuesday it was Safer Internet Day. We celebrated with a wonderful 
assembly from Mr Fisher, about using internet safely and positively. It is 
crucial to empower our children with the knowledge and tools they need 
for a secure online experience. In today's digital age, navigating the 
internet safely is paramount. Here are some essential tips to ensure your child's online well-being:


• Open Communication: Foster an open dialogue with your children about their online activities. Encourage 
them to share their experiences and concerns.


• Educate About Privacy: Teach your children the importance of safeguarding personal information. Remind 
them to be cautious about sharing details like addresses, phone numbers, and school information online.


• Set Boundaries: Establish clear guidelines on screen time and appropriate content. Encourage a healthy 
balance between online and offline activities.


• Stay Informed: Keep abreast of the latest online trends, apps, and games. Familiarise yourself with the 
platforms your children use, enabling you to guide them effectively.


• Use Parental Controls: Activate and customise parental controls on devices to regulate access to age-
appropriate content and limit exposure to potentially harmful materials.


•Monitor Online Friends: Advise your children to only connect with people they know in real life. 
Regularly check their friend lists and discuss any new online connections.


This Safer Internet Day, let's pledge to create a digital environment where our children can 
explore and learn safely. By staying engaged and informed, we can build a resilient online 

community for our families.


Safer Internet Day —



In honour of Children's Mental Health 
Week, children have been engaging in 
wellbeing and mindfulness activities. We 
recognise the importance of nurturing our 
children's emotional well-being. Now, more 
than ever, it's crucial to support their mental 
health as they navigate the complexities of 
growing up.


We discussed in assembly how everyone 
has mental health, like we have physical 
health. We considered how if you broke 
your arm you would ask for help, it is the 
same for our mental health.


I spoke about how important it is to think of 
our brains and our mental health as a 

garden, in which we are responsible for caring for, and watering. I explained to the children that 
we can use our on ‘Wellbeing Toolkits’ to water our gardens, 
and care for our wellbeing. 


Children have also been looking at the concept of stress 
buckets with their teachers, exploring the stressors that may 
lead to our stress bucket over flowing, and then considering 
the practices that can let some water (stress) out of the 
bucket. This is a helpful tool you can use with your children 
at home, if they ever feel overwhelmed. 


Children's Mental Health Week is extremely 
important for us at Runnymede, as we work 
towards creating a supportive environment, 
where our children can thrive. By focusing on 
their mental well-being, we lay the foundation 
for resilient and happy individuals. Please see 
some helpful resources for supporting mental 
wellbeing.


| Ms Howe 


 — Children’s Mental Health Week
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Year 4 have been exploring the work of 
Matisse and considering the concept of 
positive and negative space. Positive space 
is best described as the areas in a work of art 
that are the subject, or areas of interest. 
Negative space is the area around the 
subject or area of interest.

| Ms Quirke 

Work To Be Proud Of… Year 4












Work To Be Proud Of… Year 4

This term, Year 4´s Geography topic is ‘Our Local Area’. Our children have gone away and spoken to 
parents and grandparents, they have read books and used online resources and as a result of all their 
efforts, have created some fantastic posters. We have heard exciting family histories, have learnt about 
places many of us have never heard of and considered traditions and rituals from all over the world!


This was an opportunity for our children to develop their research and interpersonal skills, as well as a 
chance for children to discover something about themselves, from places that mean something to 
them. A superb effort from all has made for dynamic and engaging mornings as we learn from each 
other. 

| Mr Cotter 






This term in Year 4, we have been reading 
a book…without any words! We have 
been focusing on reading through 
pictures. In the book ‘Flotsam’, we learn 
all about the mysterious world of water 
and how human objects are used by the 
underwater kingdom. We were lucky 
enough to explore real life objects which 
washed up on the shore! 


Using inference, wonder and knowledge 
to guide our understanding of the 
narrative we learnt about the wonders of 
the ocean. All pupils came up with their 
own creative backstory about how their 
belongings ended up in the deep ocean. 
We were all explorers for the week who 
had gotten in a shipwreck.

| Ms Griffiths



In Year 5, the children have been 
reading Ancient Greek myths as part of 
their History and English tournaments. 

Over a week, the children planned a 
myth; drafted and improved their work 

before presenting it on Keynote. 

Work To Be Proud Of… Year 5













Work To Be Proud Of… Year 5

Above is a piece of art based on ´St. Paul’s School, Bennett 
Street´ by L.S. Lowry (1950) looking at perspective and 
linking with our learning on the Victorian Era and the 
Industrial Revolution. By Martín S. 5B

In Year 5 children have been reading the ´The Gumbie 
Cat’ by T.S. Eliot, in which they looked at rhyming 
patterns and metre.

As part of Children’s Mental Health Week, in PSHE, children have been doing work and drawings around ‘What Is Important 
To Me’, to understand how we are all different and have different items in our ‘Wellbeing Toolkits’ that help keep us happy.





| Mr Moore 




Work To Be Proud Of… Year 6

Year 6 watched the short animated film The Wishgranter, 
and then attempted to convert the story into written form, 
building the setting characters and their feelings with their 
words.   They also planned and wrote an alternative ending 
to the film. Here we have selected some great paragraphs 
from lots of different children from 6M, including our 
favourite alternative ending by Nico B.

| Mr Moore















World Religion Day was celebrated on 21st January. 

It’s aim is to promote understanding and peace 

between all religions, encouraging people to learn 

about other faiths and their followers. The first such 

day was observed in 1950.


The children created a range of brilliant presentations, 

below is an example from Yash in 7T exploring 

Buddhism. 

Work To Be Proud Of… Year 7



Have a wonderful half term. We look 
forward to welcoming the children 
back to school after a restful week!


